From: Barnard, Robert

Sent: Thursday, August 15, 2013 4:25 PM
To: Districtl

Subject: Parking

Dear Supervisor Miller,

I am concerned about the proposed ordinances Albany Avenue and Paseo Rancho Escondido. I am a resident, voter,

and taxpayer in District 1 and my grandson also attends Legacy Traditional School across from these roads. Currently,
parents are utilizing these two roads to assist in picking up and dropping off of their children. I believe the new ordinance
will cause more traffic and congestion.

I am requesting that you VOTE TO TABLE the request so that we may discuss alternative options. Passing a blanket "no
parking" ordinance only causes more problems. Forcing parents to park in the adjoining neighborhoods will block
driveways, reduce customer parking for businesses, and will cause extreme stationary traffic on the busy street of
Cortaro. This will cause safety concerns for emergency vehicle access along this road to businesses nearby, and into the
school parking lot where the children are. Before parents starting utilizing these roads during pick up, stationary traffic

was on Cortaro for 1.5-2 hours. T

Parents are mainly parking on the north end of Paseo Rancho Escondido, which is a wide road with NO resident T'Fl
driveways. The cars are there less than 15 minutes at a time. The total time cars/traffic is present is approximately 30 " j

mlnutes After this, traffic cIears Alternatives to a no parkmg ordmance would be 15 mlnute parklng, parking on only one

that the nelghborhood has and keep traffic out of the rest of the area.

Thank you for your understanding, and I appreciate the efforts you are making in your new "Seat on the board". Glad -
you made it.

Sincerely,

Robert Barnard

1903 W Muirhead Loop
Oro Valley, AZ 85737



Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Julie Eggman

Date: August 15, 2013, 8:47:17 PM MST

To: "District] @pima.gov" <District]l @pima.gov>

Subject: Legacy school, no parking zones at Rancho Escondido neighborhood

Every momning and afternoon during the weekdays, I have to deal with large amounts of cars
parked in my neighborhood, with people standing in the street and small children running in
between cars. . ' ‘

This is not only a safety factor but this is my neighborhood of 15 years, which is private -
property. We we never told that a large charter school would be built in our neighbor. As a =
mother, I have no problem with a school; however, the traffic should remain on school property
and away from our property.

Please sign to post "no parking" signs so that PCSD can enforce the law and so people will park
in the large parking lot, provided by the school.

Thank you for your time.

Julien and Keith Eggman o
Rancho Escondido resident '




